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The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (the Commission) has granted the
request of the Nebraska Public Power District, (the Jicensee) to withdraw its
January 26, 1990, and August 23, August 31, and September 28, 1993,
applications for proposed amendment to Facility Operatirg License No. DPR-46
for the Cooper Nuclear Station, located in Nemaha County, Nebraska.

The proposed amendments would have modified the facility technical
specifications to revise: safety valve and safety relief valve setpoint
tolerances; the Administrative Controls sectior position titles and
organization; and cert;iﬁ requirements for primary containment isolation
instrumentation and valves.

The Commission had previously issued Notices of Consideration of Issuance
of Amendment nublished in the FEDERAL REGISTER on August 22, 1990 (55 FR
34374), September 15, 1993 (58 FR 48385), October 13, 1993 (58 FR 52987), and
February 16, 1994 (59 FR 7690). However, by letter dated Sentember 8, 1995,
Lthe Ticensee withdrew the proposed changes.

For further details with respect to this action, see the applications
for amendment dated January 26, 1990, and August 23, August 31, and
September 28, 1993, and the licensee’s letter dated September 8, 1995, which

withdrew the applications for license amendment. The above documents are
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available for public inspection at the Commission’s Public Document Room, the
Gelman Building, 2120 L Street, NW., Washington, DC, and &t the local public
document room located at the Auburn Public Library, 118 15th Street, Auburn,

NE 68305.
Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 20th day of September 1995,
FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
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s R. Hall, Senior Project Manager
roj ect Directorate Iv-1
Division of Reactor Projects III/IV
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation



